Mr. Don Brown, Kingsville, Missouri.

Dear Don:

Your coach and superintendent, Mr. F. C. Wollard, wrote me that you are interested in the University of Kensas. He further stated that you would perhaps be glad to come out and see the University. We would be very happy to have you come.

I told Superintendent Wollard that there is plenty of work here for boys who really want work because the boys in the service are not permitted to accept any money for work. So that leaves plenty of work for the civilian students.

I am wondering what subjects you thought of taking at the University. If you take engineering, medicine, chemistry, pharmacy or mathematics you can seek deferment to continue work, if your grades are satisfactory, after your first two semesters. Coach Wollard tells me you are 17 but it will not be long until you are 18 and it is necessary to have two semesters of credit to be considered for continuance in school. Both of these semesters would stand you in good stead if you would make good grades.

Trusting to hear from you at an early date, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.